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Aaron A. Payment, MPA 
Tribal Chairperson 

“Representing All Members 
Everywhere” 

         
Ahneen, Boozo, Negee: 

By now, you may have 
heard that at the October 29th 
thru 31st Special Meeting of 
the Tribal Board of Directors, 
I introduced a resolution to 
cut the Board and Chairper-
son pay in half (a savings of 
about 1/2 million) to preserve 
Tribal Programs and Services.  
My rationale was to impress 
upon the Board the impor-
tance of not indiscriminately 
slashing our programs and 
services budges and laying off 
Tribal employment team 
members unnecessarily.   
     The resolution failed but if 
the Members’ poll from last 
December is any indication of 
the will of the people, this 
issue is not dead. Fifty nine 
percent (59%) of the Mem-
bers disagree with the Board 
salary at $67,000 while 50% 
said it should be no more than 
$40,000. Fifty three (53%) 
agree with the Chair’s salary 
as is while 26% said it should 
be higher. I support a 50% cut 
to the Chair and Board salary. 
     Upon returning to office 
last year, I inherited a $7 mil-
lion projected budget debt as 
prepared by the previous 
Chairperson administration.  
My first challenge was to pare 
down projected expenses to 
balance the budget. My ad-
ministrative team and I were 
successful and the Board 
passed a balanced budget for 
2013. This is important to me 
as every year I have served as 
Chair, I have underspent what 
the Board has appropriated.  
My administration has oper-
ated a balanced budget every 
single year I have been Chair.   
     Those who used their 
Board reports to campaign in 
2012 ~ Director Pine ~ have 
claimed that we had a reserve 
of $70 million when I took 
office in 2004 and that I put 
our Tribe in deficit territory.  
The truth is very different.  
While we did have a $70 mil-
lion reserve, we also had a 
$268,000,000 Greek debt per-
sonally negotiated by Director 
Pine’s advisor Bernard 
Bouschor.  This was with al-
most no money down that the 
Greeks received this generous 
gift from Bouschor.  If you 
subtract the $70 million re-
serve from the $268 million 

Greek debt, you still end up 
with $198 million in debt.   
     Again, the truth is that I 
underspent every single year I 
was Chair.  Politicians are 
entitled to their own opin-
ions but not their own facts!
Going into 2013, we had a 
projected balanced budget.  
However, we were  then hit 
with SEQUESTRATION and 
a projected federal funding 
shortfall of $1.7 million.  Af-
ter weeks of working with my 
staff, we identified savings to 
balance the budget.  The ac-
tual amount cut by the federal 
government was $1.3 million.  
These cuts were extremely 
difficult and have pushed us 
to the brink of cutting essen-
tial services and jobs.  
     Our last round of cuts oc-
curred in February. After hav-
ing met great resistance from 
some Board Members who 
simply wanted to make indis-
criminate cuts, claiming we 
had to “live within our 
means” and “get the chronic 
users off the dole”, I was 
concerned that another round 
of cuts might be disastrous.  
Thus, I scheduled a series of 
meetings to identify the 
Board’s values and what their 
priorities were for services 
and jobs.  In preparation for 
the February sequestration 
realignment of the budget, we 
scheduled  review sessions for 
which about half of the Board 
boycotted to avoiding being 
bothered with the details.  
Later, they argued they knew 
nothing of proposed cuts.   
     While preparing the FY 
2014 budgets, we made two 
changes to our overall budget 
that resulted in a projected 
balanced budget; notwith-
standing another round of se-
questration cuts.  Namely, we 
relaxed repayment of internal 
debt and we capped our team 
member health insurance li-
ability to the maximum expo-
sure realized over the last sev-
eral years.  The one exception 
was a drastic cut the Board 
made to our Head Start pro-
gram with all professional 
team members furloughed up 
to one month per year mean-
ing one month cut in their 
pay.  I argued against this but 
my pleas fell on deaf ears. 
     With the above changes, 
however, we had a projected 
balanced budget with a sav-
ings of $78,000 for the year.  
Nonetheless, several Board 
Members have insisted that 
we cut another 5% of our 
Tribal Support funds and 5% 
of Federal funds in case se-
questration hits again.  The 
work that I have been doing 
on the national level shows 
that IF a federal budget is 
passed, the proposed amount 
is under the sequestration trig-
ger which suggests there may 

be no sequestration cuts.  
Still, if a continuing resolu-
tion is extended for the year, 
we will face another 5.2% 
sequestration cut; about an-
other $1.7 million cut.  
     At this point, with a fed-
eral continuing resolution to 
January 15th, a safer amount 
to cut until they is 2%.  None-
theless, a majority of the 
Board have continually in-
sisted on a 5% across the 
board cut without even look-
ing at the FY2014 budgets 
and the impact.  In order to 
get their attention, I proposed 
that we share in the pain felt 
by our people and our dedi-
cated employment team mem-
bers.  The result? Drastic cuts 
to services were avoided - for 
now. 
     One such drastic scheme 
pushed by some Board Mem-
bers was to layoff our Special 
Diabetes Program Initiative  
team members during the 
government shut down as we 
had not received our grant 
award letter.  While Cathy 
Abramson, Chair of the Na-

tional Indian Health Board 
and SDPI National Commit-
tee Member assured us we 
would receive funding, and I 
received the same assurances, 
Board Members demanded 
layoffs. We have since re-
turned these folks to work, 
but not until after the program 
coordinator resigned.   
     As you will note in another 
section of this paper, I have 
been elected to the National 
Congress of American Indians 
Vice President for the Mid-
west region and as the Vice-
President of the United Tribes 
of Michigan. I also serve as 
Vice-President of the Mid-
west Alliance of Sovereign 
Tries. These appointments are 
valuable as they give me an 
opportunity on a national 
level to positively impact our 
funding. I am proud of the 
fact that I am playing a valu-
able role at the national level 
in fighting sequestration, edu-
cating Members of Congress 
of their trust responsibility to 
our people, and being invited 
by various organizations to be 

a voice for our people on a 
national level. My November 
calendar shows the opportuni-
ties, for just this month alone.   
     At the time I write this, my 
travel reimbursements were  
DENIED from the Tribal 
Board budget. I suggested a 
travel budget for my essential 
travel to officially represent 
our interests, but this was met 
with a negative reactions by 
Director Pine and others.  See 
below, Director Pine’s retalia-

tory reaction to my request.   
     Thus, I will try to find 
other means of covering my 
travel including accepting 
donations from companies or 
associations with checks 

TRIBAL PRIORITIES: $268,000 BOARD SALARY*
 - or - TRIBAL PROGRAMS & SERVICES CUTS?
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Toll Free:  800-793-0660  Cell:  906-440-5937  Email:  chairpersonpayment@saulttribe.net   On Facebook ‘Aaron Payment’  & ‘Sault Tribe Guide’ on Facebook.  

* $67,000 per year times 4 years = $268,000!

Wednesday December 4th

12:00pm to 2:00pm, Hessel Tribal Center
4:00pm to 6:00pm, St. Ignace, McCann School

Thursday December 5th

12:00pm to 2:00pm, Manistique Tribal Center
5:00pm to 7:00pm, Escanaba, Willow Creek Plaza

Friday December 6th

12:00pm to 2:00pm, Marquette Holiday Inn
3:30pm to 5:30pm, Munising Tribal Center

Saturday December 7th

12:00pm to 2:00pm, Newberry Tribal Center
5:00pm to 8:00pm, Kewadin Casino in the Sault

Wednesday December 11th

4:30pm to 6:30pm, Traverse City, Location:TBA

Thursday December 12th

7:00pm to 9:00pm Grand Rapids, Location: TBA

Friday December 13th
12pm to 2:00pm, Okemos, Nokomis Learning Cntr.
6pm to 8:00pm, Flint, Location: TBA

Saturday December 14th
10:00am to 1:00pm, Detroit, Location: TBA
6:00pm to 8:00pm, Cheboygan, Location: TBA

Please visit the Sault Tribe Website for
locations, and any changes.

http://www.saulttribe.com/

Join us, Come and 
Have your Say! 

“You go out and treat us 
badly, ...AND NOW YOU 
HAVE THE NERVE TO 
A S K  U S  F O R 
MONEY???  Get a grip.”  

~ Director Debra Pine 

Chi MeGwitch, Negee,   
Aaron       


